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Dear Pastor and Church,		 	 	 	         January - February 2023


  The year started off well as Kannika had the privilege of leading Peach to the Lord. 

Back in October we had asked for prayer as Peach was attending our English 
program on Saturdays and joined the Choir for our Christmas program in the malls. 
Kannika continues to disciple Peach one on one on Sunday afternoons. Recently I 
asked if anyone had any questions during our Bible study after the Saturday English 
class,. She spoke up asking about the meaning of the four different colored horses 
in Revelation. She had read through the Gospels, and Genesis (the first book) and 
decided to read the last book of the Bible. 

  With the salvation of Oat toward the end of last year we are left with three of five 
students we have asked specific prayer for who have not accepted Christ as their 
Saviour. Please continue to pray for Gun, Yuey, and Khun. All three have attended 
the English program for a long time. They understand the Gospel message but have 
shown no desire on becoming a Christian -  yet.  

  January 14th was children’s Day. We had our annual outreach in the neighborhood 
where our soccer ministry practices. It lasts a little over two hours with games, 
prizes, and a Gospel message. This is always a great time to get acquainted with 
the families in the area that might not have kids in the soccer program.


  February 12th was our Valentine's Banquet. This is always a good time bringing all 
the ministries and outreaches together to share God’s love. 

  Also during February we baptized 6 adults including Peach.  

Please continue to pray for Missionary Rick Salmon as he continues chemotherapy. 

He has been preaching once a month. He usually videos his sermon at the church 
on Thursday when no one is around and it is played on the last Sunday of the 
month. He has been making great progress with the goal of preaching in person 
Easter Sunday. 

  In June Austin will start his freshman year at Assumption University, Bangkok. 

He will be studying Information Technology 


We thank you for your prayers and support.

God bless you all.


Thomas & Kannika Tucke


